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SUMMARY/ACTION MINUTES
I. Emergency Medical Services Update
               Attachment
Lauri McFadden, Emergency Medical Services Director, and Troy Hagen, Chief Commercial Officer, Falck USA, presented a PowerPoint presentation on the Emergency Medical Services System update.

Falck has been non-compliant several subzones and received a $40,000 penalty assessment for non-compliance in January 2022. In January, Falck achieved greater than 90% compliance in all zones and subzones. Falck remains committed to serving Alameda County and is putting for the effort to improve 911 ambulance responses in their Exclusive Operation Areas (EOA) while continuing to be the safety net ambulance provider to the Fire transport cities within the County. 
EMS 911 Redesign

The Emergency Medical Services Redesign of the 911 Ambulance System will include equitable access, fiscal responsibility, appropriate destination for all patients and sustainability.

The redesign Envisioned System includes Telehealth, Behavioral Health Assessment, alternatives to 72-hour holds and the ability to refer for services or transport to alternate destinations such as clinics, crisis facilities or private behavioral health provider.
Redesign Timeline and Next Steps
RFP development – April – September 2022

RFP release – Fall 2022

Completion of RFP and selection process – June 2023

New Ambulance contract starts – July 2024

Speakers

William McDonald, Fire Chief, Alameda County, speaking on behalf of the Fire Chiefs from Fremont, Hayward, Oakland, Livermore/Pleasanton, stated that they all have concerns, about response delays and response times, appropriately staffed and available ambulances. Short term measures appear to be positive and hope efforts and improvements continue, as the delays affect patient care.

Sean Burrows, President, Alameda County Firefighters, Local 55, stated that he has been working closely with labor partners and fire chiefs to help find short term solutions for ambulance services in Alameda County. Falck has been non-compliant and fire departments are struggling, due to their delays. 
Dominic Curcuruto, National Representative for the EMTs, paramedics and support staff, stated that the County should review a 3rd service model, with a single service delivery focus and paramedics would be County employees.
Hayward Firefighters (caller name unknown) stated that Falck has only been in compliance for one month compliant, however over the past 5 months over 600 patients have suffered with delayed response times. The County has allowed exemptions for civil unrest and fires to assist them in becoming compliant. Public health should not be put with a for profit company.


           Purpose: 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Report progress
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Advocacy or Education


      FORMCHECKBOX 
 Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position

      FORMCHECKBOX 
 Other:
Recommendation from the Public Protection Committee: The Emergency Medical Services Director, Health Care Services Agency Director and County Counsel will report back to the Public Protection Committee on a “3rd Service Model” of ambulance delivery that would include the ambulance providers be County employees. The EMS Director and the Health Care Services Agency Director will report back to the Public Protection Committee on the system redesign prior to the RFP being issued.
II.      Presentation on Detainee Access to the Justice System During the COVID-19 Pandemic
Attachment
Attachment
Yesenia Sanchez, Commander, Alameda County Sheriff’s Office, presented a PowerPoint presentation on Criminal Justice Access. In response to the COVID-19 pandemic in response to criminal justice access, Santa Rita Jail has implemented video court for arraignments, bail motions, extradition, and probation hearings. Contact and non-contact visits are allowed with inmates and their attorneys.
The Honorable Charles Smiley, Presiding Judge, Alameda County Superior Court, gave a brief update on detainee access. Judge Smiley reported that detainees have access to court appearances through video. Some detainees appear in court although it is limited. To improve access the courts have tried to reduce the population at the jail with treatment and diversion courts.
Terry Wiley, Chief Assistant District Attorney, Alameda County District Attorney’s Office, gave a brief update on detainee access. The District Attorney’s Office has been working with its justice partners to reduce the jail population during the pandemic by issuing notices to appear instead of keeping a person detained in addition to early releases. It will be difficult to lessen the backlog of cases due to the pandemic.
Brendon Woods, Public Defender, Alameda County Public Defender’s Office, and Patrick Jensen, Assistant Public Defender, presented a PowerPoint presentation on detainee access.
Prior to the COVID-19 pandemic, a detainee was brought to court, interviewed by an attorney and a request is made for their release. There was access to defense evidence through a timely investigation.
Currently detainees have very limited access to their attorneys and are unable to obtain timely legal advice. The Public Defender’s Office proposes solutions to the limited access, including

· Bring clients, attorneys, and judges back to the court houses

· Timely arraignments, increase access to video interviews to nights and weekends

· Restore in-person non-contact drop-in interviews for attorneys, allow access between 3pm-6pm

· Consider pretrial options, end reliance on money bail.

Speakers
Bob Britton, Richard Speiglman, Jean Moses all spoke in favor of more access for detainees with their attorneys, in addition to in-person interviews. Speakers also requested that jail death information be made available to the public.
             Purpose: 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Report progress
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Advocacy or Education


      FORMCHECKBOX 
 Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position

      FORMCHECKBOX 
 Other:
Recommendation from the Public Protection Committee: Supervisor Valle will facilitate a conversation with the Sheriff’s Office, the Courts, the District Attorney’s Office, and the Public Defender’s Office to resolve issues around detainee access.

III.        Status Report on OC Spray & Physical Restraints: A New Path Forward in Alameda County
       Attachment
Marcus Dawal, Interim Chief Probation Officer and Brian K. Ford, Assistant Chief Probation Officer, presented a PowerPoint presentation on the status of oleoresin capsicum spray (pepper spray) and physical restraints: A New Path Forward in Alameda County.
The Probation Department hired a consultant to study the departments use of force at the Juvenile Justice Center, including OC spray. The consultant is currently conducting an assessment which includes policy review and on-site interviews of staff and detainees.

The department has decreased the number of youth per unit and focusing on decreasing the reliance on OC spray and invest in staff training.  Therapeutic environments have been created inside the detention centers with access to games, books, and television. Mental health clinicians have been assigned to each unit at the Juvenile Justice Center.

Purpose: 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Report progress
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Advocacy or Education



 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Request Public Protection Committee Recommendation or Position


 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Other:
This item was informational only and required no Committee action.


 PUBLIC COMMENT
Julia works at the Freedom Center and inquired about the backlog of cases that are affecting defendants’ rights to a speedy trial. In addition, Julia inquired about compliance with Title 15 when someone tests positive for COVID-19. 

Diuedonné Brou, justice advocate, stated that there needs to be transformational change that puts care first for individuals.
Supervisor Valle invited constituents to contact his office at (510) 272-6692, to receive information to participate in the call on Friday concerning Santa Rita Jail, from 11a.m. to 12p.m. 

Board of Supervisors’ Committees agendas are available via Internet at: www.acgov.org
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